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Dear Officers / Staff/ Employees, 

Government of India 

Ministry of Defence 

MESSAGE OF THE CHIEF VIGILANCE OFFICER, Do0(C&S) 
ON VIGILANCE AWARENESS WEEK- 2024 

Department of Defence Production 
Directorate of Ordnance(C&S) 

Office of the Chief Vigilance Officer 
10A, S.K.Bose Road, 

Kolkata-700 001 

Email: cvo@ord.gov.in 

As Vigilance Awareness Week 2024 comes to a close, I want to express my heartfelt 
gratitude to each of you for your enthusiastic participation and commitment to the 
principles of integrity and transparency in our organization. 

This year's theme, "Culture of Integrity for Nation's Prosperity," has struck a chord 
with us all, reminding us of our shared responsibility to promote a corruption-free environment and contribute positively to our nation. 

Throughout the week, we engaged in enlightening workshops, insightful seminars, and 
a variety of activities that enhanced our understanding of the critical role vigilance plays 
in our professional lives. Your active involvement was key to the success of this 
initiative. 

As we wrap up Vigilance Awareness Week, it's essential to carry forward the lessons 
and values we've embraced. Let's integrate honesty, integrity, and accountability into 
our daily operations, both within our organization and beyond. Together, we can 
continue to foster an environment that prioritizes ethical behaviour and builds a 
workplace rooted in trust, credibility, and transparency. 

Date: 1st November, 2024 

I encourage everyone to reflect on the valuable insights gained this week and to actively 
apply them in both your professional and personal lives. Let's work together to create 
a workplace that exemplifies the highest ethical standards and serves as a model for 
others. 

With best regards, 

Thank you once again for your dedication and active involvement in promoting 
vigilance. Together, we can continue our journey toward a more ethical future for our 

organization and make a significant impact on society. Your efforts are crucial in 
building a legacy of integrity that will benefit not only us but future generations as well. 

Pankaj Gupta 
Chief Vigilance Officer 
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